
 

 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
Lucinda and I are on the road in New Brunswick, Canada at the moment, driving to meetings in Nova Scotia.  
We’ll be meeting in Halifax with the Pioneers Area Leaders of Canada, the Eastern US Diaspora and Western 
US Diaspora Areas.  We gave updates in three churches in RI and Maine over the past couple of weeks, and 
spent some time camping at Rangeley Lake in Maine with our son Donnie and family and then at their place in 
central Maine. 
 
While on our way to give an update at church meetings Wednesday evening in Topsfield, Maine, a WhatsApp 
audio message from the Director of Radio Mosoj Chaski came through with some great news.  Many have 
been praying for the 960 solar panel radios that SonSet had produced and sent 
to Cochabamba, Bolivia for the Quechua radio station.  They were being 

retained in customs.  The ensuing process to 
obtain the liberation of the radios from 
customs was seeming a bit sticky.  I’d been 
communicating on the process with the 
Director of the radio station over the past 
weeks.  Her audio message was to let us know 
that the radios are released and have arrived 
at the radio station – a huge anwer to prayer.  
Those radios will be the means for many Quechuas in rural villages to tune in 
to the Good News in Quechua via Radio Mosoj Chaski.  Thank you for your 
prayers. 
 
Please pray for our meetings over these next days with the Area Leaders.  
We’ll be debriefing ministries of the Pioneers teams that do outreach to 
unreached people groups among immigrant, refugee and student groups 
across North America, and planning leadership strategy and needs for the 
coming year. 
 
Please also continue to pray for Laurita, the young teen of the Emmanuel 
Foundation program who has been battling luekemia for the past years.  A 

recent analysis showed the luekemia is advancing.  Pray for God’s healing hand. 
 
Mid October will find Lucinda and me on the way to Bolivia.  We’ll write more in next month’s update, but 
we’ll close off for now to get this in the mail prior to driving the rest of the way to Halifax. 
 
In Christ’s love, 
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